



Municipal Plan 2017-2018

Contents

+

Mayor's Opening	3
Chief Executive Officer's Message	4
Key Highlights in the 2017-2018 budget include:	5
Public Consultation and Submission Review	6
Submissions can be made as follows:	6
Council Overview	7
Litchfield Profile	8
Our Economy	
Council Data	
Operating Statement	
Strategic Plan Summary	
Our Vision	
Strategic Priorities, Outcomes and Principles	
Litchfield Council's Planning Framework	
Municipal Plan Overview	
Strategic Focus for 2017-2018	
Municipal Plan Compliance	
Opportunities and Challenges for Service Delivery	17
Possible Changes to the Regulatory and Administrative Framework	19
Improving Service Delivery through Working with Others	19
Our Success Measures	
Annual Budget Summary	21
Rates and Charges	
Sponsorships, Grants and Operating Subsidies	
Elected Members Allowances	
Analysis of the Operating Budget	
Operating Revenue	
Operational Expenses by Directorate	
Analysis of Roads Program	
Other Capital Works	
Analysis of Capital Budget	
Source of Capital Funding	
Financial Reserves	
2017-2018 Budgeted Financial Statements	
Annual Service Delivery Plan	
Staffing Plan	40
Program Profiles	40
Staffing Plan 2017-2018	41
Long Term Financial Plan	
Long Term Financial Plan Assumptions	
Long Term Financial Plan 2017 - 2022	



Mayor's Opening

It is a pleasure to introduce you to this Council's second Municipal Plan during our term in office.

The draft Municipal Plan 2017-2018 includes the Annual Budget and builds on the progress made in 2016-2017 to achieve our vision for the Litchfield Municipality: to be the best place to live in the Top End.

Our priorities, drawn from our Strategic Plan 2016-2020, and underpinned by being an effective and sustainable Council, continue to be as follows:





Mayor Maree Bredhauer

The new initiatives Council has determined to support in the 2017-2018 financial year focus on taking action on issues we know you think are important, as well as those issues required for good governance and Council's sustainability.

We continue to keep a watchful eye on ensuring we are financially responsible and are always looking for opportunities to attract funding from other sources to enable us to do more.

I have the privilege this year to take a leadership role as Chair of TOPROC (Top End Regional Organisation of Councils) and am mindful of the responsibility I have to ensure the Litchfield Municipality has a strong voice in discussions about present and future possibilities for the sustainable growth of the Northern Territory. One of our challenges continues to be around managing growth to ensure the ambience we all so love about rural living - the reason we all live here – is maintained.

I am proud to say that the Women's Business Network initiative started in 2016-2017 will continue with our support. It is inspirational to hear of women in business in our municipality who are doing great things to drive economic growth in our region.

We have much to be proud of in our community and my fellow Elected Members and I are humbled by the opportunity we have to contribute to Litchfield Municipality being the best place to live in the Top End.

Chief Executive Officer's Message

The past eighteen months have seen our organisation evolve in its capacity to deliver on the vision and priorities set by the current Council early in its term.

The emphasis has been on enabling an effective and sustainable Council supported by good governance, great customer service, a positive culture, innovation and continuous improvement in all that we do.

The 2017-2018 Municipal Plan draws on the 10-year Long Term Financial Plan to improve our financial sustainability.

Whilst there are challenges looming in the future, such as large operating deficits and inadequate funding for capital expenditure to maintain our asset base, in the short-term, Council has strong cash reserves and no debt.

Our longer-term focus in managing our assets, providing effective and accountable internal systems and delivering sustainable services, such as waste management, ensures we can be confident we are heading in the right direction.

The 2017-2018 Municipal Plan sets the agenda for another exciting year as we roll out projects and programs. This includes funding events that bring local people together to celebrate and share important occasions such as Australia Day, Anzac Day and the Freds Pass Annual Show. It also includes enabling the seven Recreation Reserves to provide great facilities for everyone to enjoy.

I look forward to working with this Council to the end of its term and the next Council, following the August 2017 Council election, to achieve their vision for the Litchfield Municipality.



Kaylene Conrick, Chief Executive Officer



Key Highlights in the 2017-2018 budget include:

- A balanced budget.
- An increase of 5% to rate income.
- Expiry of the \$50 Humpty Doo Waste Transfer Station Levy.
- \$2.6 million for Road Reseals.
- \$2.8 million for infrastructure maintenance, including stormwater drains, kerbing, culverts, road shoulders and safety barriers.
- \$10,000 for a program to reduce the impact of feral dogs on communities.
- \$95,000 for Community Grants and Donations, including Freds Pass Show and Southport Mira Square.
- \$37,500 for the Litchfield Community Grants Scheme for annual grants of up to \$5,000 and rapid response community initiatives of up to \$500.
- \$15,000 to improve water management on Council reserves.
- \$953,000 to support the ongoing operations and maintenance of Council Recreation Reserves.
- \$30,000 to address private road policies in the Litchfield Municipality.

Public Consultation and Submission Review

Local governments in the Northern Territory are required to undertake their planning and reporting activities in accordance with the *Local Government Act* and Local Government (Administration) Regulations.

A draft annual plan is required to be prepared for public display and submissions, prior to being submitted to Council for adoption. The public display and submission process must occur for at least 21 days between 1 April and 31 July.

It is a requirement of the *Act* that the Municipal, Regional or Shire Plan be adopted by the Council by the 31 July each year.

The Draft 2017-2018 Municipal Plan has been released by Council for public consultation for a period of 21 days, ending 31 May 2017.

Council has an ongoing commitment to engage the community in setting Council's direction and we encourage you to make a submission in relation to this Draft 2017-2018 Municipal Plan for Council's review at a Special Council Meeting on 5 July 2017.

Submissions can be made as follows:

Attention: CEO Re: 2017-2018 Municipal Plan Submission

By Mail Litchfield Council PO Box 446 HUMPTY DOO NT 0836

In Person Litchfield Council Offices 7 Bees Creek Road, Freds Pass

Online emailed to council@litchfield.nt.gov.au

Council plans to adopt the 2017-2018 Municipal Plan, Rates Declaration and 2017-2018 Budget at a Council Meeting on 5 July 2017.



Council Overview

+

Litchfield Council's elected body consists of the Mayor and four Councillors.

The local government area is divided into four wards, each with one Councillor. The Mayor is elected at large.



Litchfield Profile*

+

Population	23,614	
Male	12,822	54.3%
Female	10,792	45.7%
Our Economy*		
Our Economy*		12,470

*Source: Profile id National demographic indicators for local government areas

Operating Statement

	Draft Budget
	\$
Income	2017-2018
Rates	9,697,195.00
Statutory Charges	33,500.00
User Charges	1,217,955.00
Grants, Subsidies and Contributions	5,294,974.00
Investment Income	725,000.00
Reimbursements	-
Other Income	43,000.00
TOTAL INCOME	17,011,624.00
Expenses	
Total Employee Costs	5,973,624.00
- Auditor Fees	41,000.00
- Bad and Doubtful Debts	-
- Elected Member Expenses	245,787.00
- Election Expenses	136,710.00
Other Materials, Contracts and Expense	es
- Cemetery Operations	266,500.00
- Contractors	4,513,358.00
- Energy	231,600.00
- Insurance	223,599.00
- Maintenance	522,628.00
- Legal Expenses	173,000.00
- Donations and Community Support	136,250.00
- Computer / IT Costs	281,290.00
- Parts, Accessories and Consumables	188,000.00
- Professional Services	444,070.00
- Sundry	384,357.00
TOTAL EXPENSES	13,761,773.00

Council Data

Number of Rateable Assessments	8186
Kms of Sealed Roads	614.1
Kms of Unsealed Roads	108.5
Kms of Dedicated Bicycle Paths	7.1
Number of Signs	6054
Number of Waste Transfer Stations	3
Number of Micro-chipped Dogs	5583
Number of Recreation Reserves	7



Strategic Plan Summary

Our Vision

+

Our vision is for a place of person, social and community wellbeing that stem from three unique attributes which are rarely, if ever, found together:



Friendly and connected:

We are a community where it is easy to get to know people and be around them; it is ideal for family living; there are plenty of activities, and it is safe.

Natural and scenic:

We have large blocks, attractive scenic outlooks, lots of native wildlife and we take pride in places being beautiful and clean.

Spacious, but close to everything:

While we have plenty of space to grow, you can get around easily, work locally and obtain everything you need within Litchfield.

The best place to live in the Top End.



Priority # 1: Everything you need				
Roads	Waste	Water		
Public Transport	Cleanliness	Drainage		
Priority #2 A great place to live				
Social Activity	Culture	Community		
Recreation	Animal Control	Sense of Place		
Priority #3 A beautiful natural e	nvironment			
Protection	Open Space	Weeds		
Sustainability	Fire			
Priority #4 A vibrant economy				
Economic Development	Local Employment	Strong Local Business		
Engage our Community	Good Good Advernance	•		
Plus: An effective and sustainable Council				



Litchfield Council's Planning Framework

+



Municipal Plan Overview

Strategic Focus for 2017-2018

Through the Litchfield Council Strategic Plan 2016-2020, five key priorities have been identified as Strategic Focus areas for the 2017-2018 financial year ahead.

Roads

+

- Waste
- Planning
- Thorak Regional Cemetery and
- Financial condition of Council.

The following tables detail the objectives and key messages to Litchfield residents for each focus area. Council recognises that without the assistance of the Northern Territory and Australian Governments, an unfair burden will be placed on Litchfield residents. Consequently, advocacy targets have been identified to facilitate the engagement and partnering with these two spheres of government.

Roads	
Objective:	• To ensure that planning, maintenance and renewal of local roads is undertaken for current and future residents at an accepted service standard and cost.
Key Messages	• We are aware that roads are important and we're onto it!
	 We have prioritised which roads, and when the maintenance, renewal or upgrades work will occur.
	 Local roads are paid for from rates, developers' contributions, government grants and individual residents.
	 We have a major gap, or shortfall, in how much we should be spending on roads and how much we can afford to spend.
	• Over the next 10 years, we will spend an extra \$1m each year on local roads.
	 This means we will focus on maintaining our roads in the condition and at the current service level.
	 Bituminising unsealed roads and building new roads, will only occur when we can attract external funds to do so.
	• We will lobby NT Government to resolve the legacy issue of battleaxe properties road access. These private roads are on private titles and are unable to be transferred to Council as part of the local road network.
Advocacy Target:	We are therefore doing the following:
	 Submitting for Federal Government Blackspot road funding each year to make our local roads safer.
	 Utilising all grant opportunities with NT Government to attract additional road funding.
	 Lobbying the NT Government to resolve battleaxe private road issues.
	 Improving Council's asset management planning linked to long term financial planning.



Waste					
Objective:	• To generate less waste and manage wisely and efficiently the waste we produce				
Key Messages	Waste Management is a significant activity for Litchfield Council.				
	 A Residential ratepayer, pays a \$349 waste management charge each year, ir addition to property rates. 				
	 Waste Management is full cost recovery; the full year cost is divided by the number of ratable properties. 				
	 In addition, ratepayers have paid a special rate of \$50 per year for the last sev years to recover the cost of establishing the Humpty Doo Waste Transfer Stati This special rate finishes at 30 June 2017. 				
	 We want to find ways to more efficiently deal with waste and reduce the volumes going to landfill. 				
	 The new Waste Management Strategy lists what improvements we should make to our waste transfer stations over the next 10 years to be as efficient as possible 				
	Generating less waste requires community effort and changing behaviours.				
Advocacy Target:	We are therefore doing the following:				
	 Developing a 10 Year Waste Management Strategy that meets Litchfield residents needs in a cost-effective way. 				
	 Working with the NT Government to commit funds to commence work to establish a regional waste facility in Litchfield. 				
Planning					
Objective:	 To influence the NT Government's development of rural activity centre Area Plans for Howard Springs, Coolalinga, Humpty Doo and Berry Springs to ensure community needs are represented and that the community shapes the future vision, identity and growth of our villages. 				
Key Messages	• We want you to be confident of Council's involvement in the planning process.				
	NT Government makes the final decision on planning matters but we have a voice				
	 We continue to be actively involved in planning matters in Litchfield. 				
	 We have successfully advocated for greater community participation. The N⁻ Planning Commission has now established Community Advisory Groups for the Howard Springs and Coolalinga Area Plans. 				
	 Community voice is important. You can get involved by going to information sessions and writing submissions when the opportunity arises. 				
	 We are focused on maintaining a rural amenity as Litchfield grows. 				
Advocacy Target:	We are therefore doing the following:				
	 Actively meeting with Department of Lands, Planning and Logistics representatives to ensure Council is consulted on proposed changes for Litchfield Municipality. 				
	Meeting with Minister Manison on key rural issues.				
	 Influencing the quality and quantity of community engagement activities held on development and planning issues for Litchfield residents by working collaboratively with NT Government to raise awareness of the importance of effective community engagement on key matters affecting residents' lives. 				

+

Thorak Regional C	Cemetery
Objective:	 To work with the NT Government to establish a governance model and operating plan that is economically sustainable and doesn't burden Litchfield residents in the long term.
Key Messages	 Thorak Regional Cemetery is the most recent cemetery established in the greater Darwin region.
	 It occupies a large 26-hectare site and will be the primary location for burial, memorialisation and cremation services well into the future.
	 The Cemetery is a regional service that Council operates for the benefit of our residents and others outside Litchfield.
	 Only 11% of users of the service resided in the Litchfield Council area.
	 Most services are provided for Darwin residents (59%) and Palmerston residents (19%) and other NT residents from as far as Katherine (11%).
	 Each year the Cemetery is making a loss. 2016-2017 will be the third consecutive annual loss.
	 The Darwin region has about 530 deaths each year. This number has not changed for a long time.
	 Each year, more people are being cremated than buried. Thorak undertakes an average of only 110 cremations per year. For the cremator at Thorak to be financially viable approximately 400 cremations per year would need to occur.
	 Affordable and accessible death services are everyone's right, but it shouldn't be Litchfield ratepayers carrying the cost.
	 It is impractical and inequitable to expect Litchfield ratepayers to subsidise a regional community service, maintenance liabilities and capital expenditure over time.
	This is unsustainable and unfair.
Advocacy Target:	We are therefore doing the following:
	 Working collaboratively with the NT Government, City of Darwin and City of Palmerston to explore a new governance model for the cemetery, such as moving to a skill-based trust or delegated committee structure with regional input.
	 Negotiating to secure increased funding from the NT Government and other regional councils to ensure the viability of the cemetery as a regional public service.
	 Developing and implementing a robust, priority-based future maintenance plan with estimated costs.
	 Meeting with the NT Government to discuss funding for a detailed investigation into the critical on-site irrigation system, cremator, building and structures to identify maintenance liabilities.



Financial conditio	n of Council			
Objective:	• To ensure that Council is financially positioned to continue to provide good quality services and infrastructure at an affordable level of property rates now and into the future.			
Key Messages	 Most of our business, financial and management revolves around community infrastructure. 			
	• We, like all councils across Australia, continue to experience a decrease in alternative funding sources.			
	 Federal Government Assistant Grants (FAGs) are a core revenue stream received by all Australian local governments. 			
	 FAGs funding is used for local roads maintenance and renewal and to provide other services. 			
	• FAGs funding will be indexed in 2017-18 for the first time since 2013-14.			
	Our most reliable funding source is our own, from property rates.			
	Our rating system is out of date.			
	Council's rate revenue is approximately 57% of total revenue.			
	• We need to collect more rates when due, with less in arrears.			
	 We need to contain operating costs to allow more to be spent on roads and other assets, such as our Recreation Reserve buildings. 			
Advocacy Target:	We are therefore doing the following:			
	• Adopting a Long Term Financial Plan (LTFP) which sets out the financial parameters we must work within over the next 10 years to improve our long term financial position and to spend more on roads.			
	 Making submissions to the Federal Government Blackspot road funding each year to make our local roads safer. 			
	 Lobbying the Federal Government via Local Government Association of NT (LGANT) to reinstate the FAGs index. 			
	 Working hard on applying to other levels of government for funding when grant opportunities are advertised and have funding applications ready to go. 			
Also, we will cont	inue doing			
	Whilst the Strategic Priority Areas will be the key focus, Council will maintain an advocacy and/or operational presence in the following areas:			
	 Advocating for a solution to the identified gap in aquatic facilities for the 11,500 residents south of Freds Pass. 			
	 Advocating for improved early years services to support our young residents to succeed. 			
	 Supporting a Women's Business Network to support Litchfield businesses. 			
	 Implementing Council's new Animal Management By-laws and promoting responsible dog ownership by providing incentives, education and enforcement. 			
	Developing occupancy and funding agreements for each Recreation Reserve.			
	Implementing Council's Community Grants Scheme.			

╋

Municipal Plan Compliance

Complying with the Local Government Act

The *Local Government Act* (Part 3.2, Section 22) states that Litchfield Council must have a plan, called the Municipal Plan, which must be adopted by Council before 31 July each year.

Final adoption of the plan follows a minimum of 21 days where the Draft Municipal Plan has been made available for public comment and a further period where any public submissions are reviewed and changes made to the plan where appropriate.

This Municipal Plan must be accessible to all members of the public and contain a service delivery plan, indicators for measuring Council's performance and the Council Budget. It must also refer to Council's Strategic Plan and Long Term Financial Plan, and it must include assessments of the adequacy of current constitutional arrangements and opportunities and challenges for delivering services within the Litchfield Municipality.

The Municipal Plan must also highlight potential changes to the administrative and regulatory framework for delivering services in the local government area, and it must address whether there are any opportunities to improve the delivery of services through working with other councils, government agencies or other organisations.

Litchfield Council's Annual Budget is prepared in accordance with the *Local Government Act* (Part 10.5 Section 127) and must also be adopted prior to 31 July each year.

The Annual Budget outlines Council's objectives for the current financial year, how Council will achieve those objectives, the indicators Council will use to review progress on the objectives, Council estimates of capital and operational revenue and expenditure, the allocations Council has budgeted for in developing and maintaining the different asset classes, how much Council will raise in rates, the rating structure and an assessment of the social and economic impact of that rating structure, and the budget allocations for elected members allowances.

Adequacy of Constitutional Arrangements

As required by the provisions of Section 23 of the Local Government Act, the Constitutional Arrangements were reviewed in 2014 and presented to the Minister in March 2015 prior to the November 2015 Litchfield Council Elections. It was resolved that the composition and structure at the time of review should be retained. Litchfield Council was exempt from a further review until after the Council elections in 2017.



Opportunities and Challenges for Service Delivery

In the process of developing the Annual Budget for the 2017-2018 Municipal Plan, Council has reviewed the Long Term Financial Plan and assessed emerging challenges and opportunities.

The Impact of Growth

The Litchfield Municipality has experienced substantial population growth of 47% in the last ten years, amounting to 6,500 new residents. Whilst future growth is predicted to be more moderate, the Greater Darwin Land Use Plan estimates 500 dwellings will be needed in this area to accommodate the increase in population in the next five to ten years.

Council can expect to derive more rates and waste management charges income as a result, though it is also likely that there will be a greater and more complex demand for services, particularly if that growth is in family households.

More than one dwelling on a single allotment also poses a challenge, straining Council's capacity to provide services when rates are fixed regardless of the nature of the allotments.

A review of the rating strategy to ensure the rating system is structured in a fair and equitable way, thus enabling a more sustainable financial position for Council in the long-term, is being considered.

Maintaining and Renewing Assets

As is the case for all local governments around Australia, maintaining and renewing infrastructure assets is a considerable challenge. As a member of the Local Government Association of the Northern Territory and the Australian Local Government Association(ALGA), Council participates in advocacy efforts to attract adequate funding to enable a timely approach to asset management. The current campaign is seeking a permanent doubling of Roads to Recovery funding as well as additional funding for community infrastructure to ensure Councils stay on top of this challenge.

Unsealed roads are a challenge, given the commitment to ensure all-weather access to most properties. Council has just over 108 kilometres of unsealed roads to maintain. Above average wet seasons place further pressure on Council's capacity to maintain these roads.

Further Challenges and Opportunities

Council continues to address the challenges of multiple adjacent battleaxe blocks and is seeking funding support to address this important issue.

The transfer of responsibility for street lighting infrastructure to NT local governments from the start of 2018 (estimated cost \$130,000) has been considered in developing the Service Delivery Plan, placing a considerable cost impost on ratepayers and drawing funds away from other programs.

Whilst considerable progress has been made on reducing the rates and infringements arrears, there is still a need to pursue this vigorously. Monies not paid significantly impact Council's capacity to deliver the projects and services it promises in the planning process.

A new Waste Management Plan is still in development and animal management by-laws will be introduced during the 2017-2018 Financial Year, though associated fees have yet to be determined and thus have not been factored into the draft Municipal Plan.

Council has adopted and implemented a new Community Grants Scheme for 2017-2018. This opens new opportunities for community groups and gives assurance that each approach from individual groups to Council for support will be considered fairly and equitably. In the bigger picture, there has been a reduction in the Financial Assistance Grants (FAGs) base paid to local governments of an estimated 13% since the 2014/2015 financial year. ALGA has been successfully advocating on our behalf for the indexation of FAGs being restored in the 2017-2018 Federal Budget, thus returning the quantum to a level equal to at least 1% of Commonwealth Tax Revenue.

Acknowledging that there is a challenging fiscal environment facing the Federal Government considering its commitment to return the budget to surplus by 2021 ALGA, in its budget submission, is advocating for prioritisation of investment in programs, projects and support for local communities.

ALGA has argued in its Federal Budget submission that there is a need to address the high levels of unemployment, particularly for youth, and has highlighted the importance of supporting jobs growth, innovation and opportunity for all Australians. With its rapid recent growth, Litchfield Council is well placed to take advantage of any Federal Government initiatives that may arise.

The Northern Territory Economy

The Northern Territory Government has noted the current economic challenge of low inflation and low growth in the National context. However, the numbers of those employed has grown in recent months, as have average weekly earnings, and economic growth is forecast to be double the national average for 2017-2018.



Possible Changes to the Regulatory and Administrative Framework

The following activities have been identified as having potential to influence and/or enhance Council's Administrative and Regulatory Framework:

- Continuing to develop the Governance and Risk Framework.
- Reviewing (ongoing) existing policies and developing new policies and procedures to rationalise the policy framework.
- Developing a Community Engagement Framework.
- Developing Meeting Procedure By-Laws.
- Reviewing Council's rating methodology with a view to fairness and equity for ratepayers.
- Conducting an independent review of Council's procurement policy and procedures.
- Introducing new Rural Dog Management By-Laws.

Improving Service Delivery through Working with Others

Litchfield Council is a member of the Top End Regional Organisation of Councils (TOPROC) that is committed to the sustainable development of the Greater Darwin Region. TOPROC meets regularly to explore common issues and to generate potential solutions.

Mayor Maree Bredhauer is currently serving as Chair of TOPROC.

Litchfield Council is also a signatory to a Common Services Agreement with some Northern Territory and Tasmanian Councils and currently shares Financial and Geographical Information System capacity with Palmerston Council.

In meeting the recreational and sporting needs of the local community, Council owns seven Recreation Reserves, of which five are managed by not-for-profit community organisations and two are managed by Council through Advisory Committees. These important community assets are well used and prized by locals and visitors alike. They host events and sporting clubs' fixtures and training, which generate income for groups whose funds are invested straight back into the local community.

Council also partners with the Palmerston and Rural Seniors to deliver an annual two-week program recognising and celebrating seniors in our community. Council sponsors the group through a three-year agreement that has a further two years to run.

Our Success Measures

The Litchfield Council Strategic Plan 2016-2020 includes a series of key performance indicators that will be used to evaluate the successful implementation of the plan.

We are the best place to live in the Top End.

Friendly and connected

- safety: Annual community survey- perception of safety >70% feel safe
- **dogs:** Number of dogs registered >5,000

Spacious but close to everything

- roads: >60% community satisfaction rating
- services: community rating overall satisfaction >60%

Natural and scenic

- open space: community satisfaction with Recreation Reserves >60%
- waste: less waste to landfill each year

We deliver this by performing well financially.

Rate coverage >50%

- Improving Council's financial position by lowering Council's dependency on government grants and other funding sources, which continue to decrease and be unreliable.
- The higher the percentage, the greater the independence and flexibility to influence future results.

Current year overdue rates < 5%

- Improving Council's financial performance in collecting rates in the year owed.
- Collecting what is owed.

Operating surplus 0 -10%

- Improving Council's financial performance.
- Is Council living within its means?
- Expressed as the operating result as a percentage of operating revenue.
- Indicates the extent to which revenues cover operational expenses only or are also available for capital funding.
- A positive ratio means that the surplus can be used for capital expenditures or debt repayments.

asset sustainability ratio >90%



Annual Budget Summary

┿

The 2017-2018 Budget continues the theme of improving services delivered to ratepayers whilst investing in assets efficiently and effectively and reducing operating costs. The following budget summary provides an overview of Council's income and expenditure.

	Forecast 2016- 2017 \$	Budget 2017- 2018 \$	Increase %
Operating Revenue	14,053,634	14,657,838	4%
Capital Revenue	4,663,813	2,353,786	-50%
Total Revenue	18,717,447	17,011,624	-9%
Operating Expenditure	13,487,249	13,761,773	2%
Capital Expenditure	11,370,494	4,171,231	-63%
Total Expenditure	24,857,743	17,933,004	-28%
Net Transfers from Reserves	6,140,296	921,380	
Balance Surplus/Deficit	0	0	

Council has committed to a variety of capital improvement and maintenance projects including:

- \$2.1 million on road maintenance
- \$2.6 million on resealing 46 km of Council roads
- \$300,000 on road shoulder improvements
- \$400,000 on re-sheeting of unsealed roads
- \$100,000 on safety rails on Leonino Road

New Initiatives

+

Several new initiatives totalling \$200,000 have been proposed in this year's budget to support Council's strategic and operational objectives.

Initiative	Amount (\$)	Description
Data Back up - Business Continity	16,000	To source backups to industry standard using hard drive onsite as well as out tape backups
Private Roads Strategy	30,000	To understand the implications of Council taking ownership of private roads within the Municipality
Feral Dog Program	10,000	To continue the Feral Dog Program to ensure Council is able to respond to carry out necessary action
Promoting Responsible Dog Ownership	10,000	To promote and encourage responsible dog ownership by providing de-sexing vouchers for dog owners within the Municipality
Southport Progress Association Mira Square	5,000	To progress the acquisition of Mira Square for the Southport Progress Association
Queen's Baton Relay	10,000	To run a Community event for the Queen's Baton Relay within our Municipality
Tree Management	30,000	To undertake tree audits on Recreational Reserves
Women's Business Network Meetings	10,000	To run Community events for Women in Business to be held by the Women's Business Network Steering Committee.
Mayoral Robe & Chain	3,000	To provide the Mayor with an adjustable robe & chain to wear on official occasions
Asbestos Audits on Reserve Infrastructure	10,000	To fund asbestos audits for infrastructure on Council Reserves to ensure that Council is compliant with Work Health and Safety legislation
Meters on Council Bores	15,000	To fund the supply and installation of meters to ensure compliance with NT Water Resources policy direction, to monitor water use to better identify water saving initiatives
Records Management Improvement	51,000	To provide resources to address the current deficiencies in Council's record management systems and processes to comply with the <i>Local Government Act</i> .
Total	200,000	



Rates and Charges

Social and Economic Impact of Council's Rating Strategy

Council's strategy for setting the 2017-2018 financial year's rates and charges has been drawn from examining the Long Term Financial Plan, Council's strategic priorities from the Strategic Plan 2016-2020 and its guiding principles for determining the best mix of rates and charges given the social and economic realities for the Litchfield community.

Council has been mindful of ratepayers' capacity to pay, who benefits, and how best to balance the costs of present and future benefits. It has considered the issue of 'user-pays' for charges and has sought to ensure there is an ease in understanding what people are being charged, why, and the consistency of Council's approach.

In 2017-2018, 57% of Council's income will be raised through rates and charges. Currently, to enable Council to keep up with maintaining and renewing assets and provide the services people want, Council is drawing on its financial reserves. This is not sustainable in the long run and Council has already flagged the need to review the rating strategy, as well as to advocate for more funding from the NT and Federal Governments.

The current rating strategy has two categories, each with a different basis of charging:

- Residential and rural a fixed rate.
- Other (includes commercial and industrial) a valuation-based rate with a minimum charge set.

By increasing the general rates income by 5% in 2017-2018, Council has opted for the increasing costs of Council to be shared by both categories.



The Waste Management Charge will be \$349 per allotment (excluding land zoned CB, C, SC, TC, LI, GI and DV) to cover the operational costs of \$2,743,838 for Council's three Waste Transfer Stations and contribute to the Waste Management Reserve for future improvements to the service.

Where infrastructure costs are directly attributable to individual property owners, Council will recover those costs through applying special rates schemes.

To address concerns about ratepayers' capacity to pay a lump sum amount for their rates, rates for 2017-2018 will be collected in three equal instalments by the following dates:

- 31 August 2017
- 30 November 2017
- 28 February 2018

The table below provides more detail.

RATES AND CHARGES

Planning Zone	Code	No. of properties	Rate 2017-2018	Rate 2016-2017
Fixed Rates				
Single Dwelling Residential; Rural Residential; Rural Living; Rural (excluding Coolalinga)	SD; RR; R; MD; MR; HR; SU; CP; RD; U; CL; HT; PS; CN; OR	7589	\$765.00	\$729.00
Single Dwelling Residential; Rural Residential; Rural Living; Rural (Coolalinga)	SD; RR; R; MD; MR; HR	238	\$1,215.00	\$1,215.00
Mining Tenements	As approved by the Minister	87	\$871.68	\$871.68
Pastoral Lease	As approved by the Minister	2	\$368.31	\$368.31
Valuation Based				
Central Business, Future Development, Tourist Commercial, Commercial Service Commercial, Caravan Park, General Industry, Development, Light Industry	CB; FD; TC; C; SC; CV; GI; DV; LI	266	0.189871% Minimum Charge \$1,395	0.180795% Minimum Charge \$1,329
Gas Plant (hundred 045 Lot 01860, hundred 045 Lot 01872, hundred 000 Lot 07002)	MZ	3	0.251661%	0.188507%
Workers Village (hundred 055 Lot 06128)	MZ	1	0.503348%	0.377036%
Levy				
Waste Charge		7862	\$349.00	\$339.00



Sponsorships, Grants and Operating Subsidies

┿

An important role of Council is to support community groups and organisations to run events, facilities and programs that enrich life in the local community.

In particular, Council supports seven recreational reserves within the Municipality through operational funding to maintain facilities and support activities. The tables below highlight Council's investment in these reserves and notes three new initiatives to improve water and tree management and to conduct asbestos audits.

Operational Contribution to Recreational Reserves	Funding Amount (\$)
Freds Pass Reserve	648,788
Howard Park Reserve	69,020
Knuckey Lagoon Reserve	21,823
McMinns Lagoon Reserve	17,255
Humpty Doo Village Green	86,275
Berry Springs Reserve	58,160
Livingstone Reserve	51,765
TOTAL	953,086
New Initiatives for Reserves	Funding Amount (\$)
Asbestos Audits on Reserve Infrastructure	10,000
Meters on Council Bores	15,000
Tree Management	30,000
TOTAL	55,000

Council also continues to support a number of community events and community initiatives through direct ongoing funding and one-off grants through its Community Grants Scheme, which identifies ongoing funding, community initiatives that need immediate one off assistance and the Annual Community Grants program for grants up to \$5,000. Funding generated through Council's recycling initiatives contributes to this scheme.

Grants / Donations	Amount (\$)	Description
Freds Pass Show Donation	40,000	Funds to assist the running of the Freds Pass Show
Schools Community Service Award	2,000	Grant to support a community service program in school communities
Palmerston & Rural Seniors Group	5,000	Grant to support the seniors festival
Library Heritage Collection	10,000	Funding to support the preservation of the Litchfield Heritage Collection at Taminmin College
Southport Mira Square Centre	5,000	Provide funding to support the acquisition of Mira Square land
NT Natural Resource Management Awards	2,500	Grant to support the NT Natural Resource Management Awards
Community Initiatives	7,500	Up to 15 community initiatives at \$500 each
Annual Community Grants	30,000	Annual grants up to \$5,000
TOTAL	102,000	
Community Support / Events	Amount (\$)	Description
Women's Business Network	10,000	Community Groups
Baton Relay	10,000	Community Groups
Australia Day Activities	7,000	Community Event
National Youth Week Event	500	Community Event
ANZAC Day Activities	1,000	Community Event
Clean Up Australia Day	1,000	Community Event
Freds Pass Annual Show Stall	10,000	Community Event
TOTAL	39,500	



Elected Members Allowances

In accordance with Section 71(3) of the Local Government Act, the Elected Members Allowances as per Ministerial Guidelines for this financial year are as follows:

Elected Member Allowances for 2017-2018	Amount (\$)		
Allowance Type	Mayor	Deputy Mayor	Councillor
Annual Base Allowance	73,125.37	27,039.81	13,151.83
Annual Electoral Allowance	19,247.18	4,812.67	4,812.67
Extra Meeting Allowance	-	-	8,767.88
Professional Development Allowance	3,653.68	3,653.68	3,653.68
Total Maximum Claimable	96,026.23	35,506.16	30,386.06

Annual Base Allowance

- Covers those activities required of a Council member in the performance of their role as an elected representative and includes, but is not limited to,:
 - Agenda study and meeting preparation.
 - Attendance at regular Council and committee meetings.
 - Attendance at social functions as a Council representative.
 - Constituency responsibilities.
 - Council representation outside Litchfield Municipality, including delegations interstate and overseas, unless such representation has been approved as an 'extra' meeting.

Annual Electoral Allowance

 Is provided to assist elected members with electoral matters and can be used at the discretion of individual elected members.

Extra Meeting Allowance

• Is paid in accordance with Council Policy and is capped for each financial year as per the table above.

Professional Development Allowance

• Covers elected members attending approved conferences and training courses that build their professional capacity to perform their role on Council.

Analysis of the Operating Budget

Operating Revenue

Of Council's total revenue, 57% is sourced through rates and charges on land, which meets the key performance indicator in the Strategic Plan. Total revenue from rates has increased from 43% in 2016-2017. This is a result of a reduction in the amount available for grants and the decision to increase total rate revenue by 5% from 2016-2017. There is still a 31% reliance on grants, predominantly consisting of financial assistance and roads grants.



- Statutory Income is primarily generated from Regulatory Services from infringements.
- User fees and charges represent 7% of total income, compared to 6% in 2016-2017.
- Grants, subsidies and contributions have decrease by 18% compared to 2016-2017.
- Investment income is interest generated from Term Deposit Investments and rate arrears.
- Other income is the proceeds from disposals of plant & machinery in 2017-2018.
- Total revenue includes capital revenue.

Council continues to face challenges in relation to investment in road infrastructure due to the reduction in funds available through Government grant programs. Through the development of the Long Term Financial Plan, Council has committed to allocating an extra \$1,000,000 from reserves to ensure our assets are maintained to an appropriate standard.

Waste charges for 2017-2018 are set to increase by 3%, which equates to \$10 per property; however, this is offset by the expiration of the \$50 Waste Transfer Station Levy.



OPERATIONAL REVENUE BY DIRECTORATE

Directorate	Division	Forecast 2016-2017 (\$)	Budget 2017-2018 (\$)
Council Leadership			
	Elected Members, Office of the CEO and Community Engagement	663	0
Community and Corporate	Services		
	Finance	7,736,812	8,174,865
	Community	46,500	79,500
	Corporate	0	0
	Information Services	32,909	27,500
	Thorak Regional Cemetery	779,169	725,125
Infrastructure and Operati	ons		
	Mobile Workforce	0	0
	Planning and Development	42,320	162,430
	Regulatory Services	28,856	34,000
	Works	2,472,405	2,467,580
	Waste Management	2,914,000	2,986,838
TOTAL		14,053,634	14,657,838

Operational revenue is forecast to increase by \$604,204 compared to 2016-2017, which can be attributed predominately to an increase in rate revenue. Of note is the decrease in revenue for Thorak Regional Cemetery, which further highlights the challenges to Council of operating a regional service utilised by residents from outside the Litchfield area.

CAPITAL REVENUE BY DIRECTORATE

Directorate	Division	Forecast 2016-2017 (\$)	Budget 2017-2018 (\$)
Council Leadership			
	Elected Members, Office of the CEO and Community Engagement	0	0
Community and Corpora	te Services		
	Finance	9,500	0
	Community	0	0
	Corporate	0	0
	Information Services	0	0
	Thorak Regional Cemetery	0	0
Infrastructure and Opera	tions		
	Mobile Workforce	300,654	30,000
	Planning and Development	293,000	763,409
	Regulatory Services	17,244	0
	Works	3,568,938	1,547,377
	Waste Management	436,586	13,000
TOTAL		4,625,922	2,353,786

Overall capital revenue is expected to decrease in 2017-2018 by \$2,272,136, primarily due to the unsuccessfully applying for Federal 'Black Spot' and Northern Territory Government road grants. This is partially offset by an expected increase in developer contributions.



Projects Carried Forward

A capital project is works that result in the creation or improvement of an asset. Replacement of less than 100% of an asset or replacement that does not extend the life of an asset is not considered capital. Council received several capital grants in previous years which are in progress or still to start. This funding will be carried over into 2017-2018. These projects are identified below.

Major Projects commenced - carried over from the 2016-2017 financial year

- Freds Pass Sport and Recreation Reserve Upgrade \$3 million
 - The Northern Territory Government has invested \$3,000,000 towards the execution of Stage 1 of the Freds Pass Reserve Management Plan. Stage 1 is well underway and includes upgrades to electrical infrastructure, improved road networks, construction of ablution blocks, improved fencing and irrigation. This project will continue in the 2017-2018 financial year.
- Freds Pass Road Upgrade
 - As part of the then Department of Transport's Improving Strategic Local Roads Infrastructure Program, Litchfield Council was granted \$1,220,500 in 2015-2016 for use in the delivery of an upgrade to Freds Pass Road. This grant is to enhance the development of economic infrastructure in regional and remote areas. This project will continue in the 2017-2018 financial year.
- Anzac Parade Stage 2 Upgrade
 - Litchfield Council successfully obtained a Regional Economic Infrastructure Fund grant from the Northern Territory Government for \$1,800,000. to upgrade Anzac Parade. Stage 1 of the project was completed under budget. The remaining grant will be used to progress Stage 2 which will continue in the 2017-2018 financial year.

Major Projects identified for 2017-2018

- Finn Road Upgrade
 - The NT Government Department of Infrastructure, Planning & Logistics has confirmed contribution of \$1,500,000 from the Regional Economic Infrastructure Fund for Finn Road upgrade. The upgrade will improve drainage, strengthen floodways and support the supply and install of guiderails along areas of Finn Road.
- Mobile Workforce Shed
 - The Department of Housing and Community Development has approved a special purpose grant totalling \$225,000 towards the construction of a purpose-built depot for the mobile workforce team at the Humpty Doo Waste Transfer Station. The design stage is currently underway. Council will contribute \$225,000 to complete this project.

Operational Expenses by Directorate

┿

Operational expenses are expected to increase by 2% from 2016-2017. The overall increase in expenditure can be attributed to the inclusion of the 2017 election cost in the Council Leadership Directorate, the addition of a Records Management and Customer Service position and asset revaluation costs in the Finance Directorate and a new initiative to improve Council's records management compliance in the Corporate Directorate.

Directorate	Division	Forecast 2016-2017 (\$)	Budget 2017-2018 (\$)
Council Leadership			
	Elected Members, Office of the CEO and Community Engagement	919,561	1,071,161
Community and Cor	porate Services		
	Finance	1,302,485	1,522,941
	Community	1,301,335	1,285,840
	Corporate	368,150	466,900
	Information Services	462,304	469,156
	Thorak Regional Cemetery	844,156	791,655
Infrastructure and O	perations		
	Mobile Workforce	1,222,414	1,226,644
	Planning and Development	804,129	609,494
	Regulatory Services	427,317	376,940
	Works	3,351,412	3,112,938
	Waste Management	2,483,986	2,828,104
TOTAL		13,487,249	13,761,773

The operational revenue includes capital revenue, operational expenses exclude capital expenses.



Analysis of Roads Program

Council will implement its roads program, which includes spending:

- \$2,159,000 on road maintenance.
- \$2,649,404 capital on resealing 46 km of existing roads.
- \$400,000 capital on re-sheeting existing unsealed roads.
- \$418,654 capital on works to improve road safety, such as shoulder widening, guard rails and traffic counters.

This total spend of \$5,627,049 (capital and operational) will ensure that Council's road assets are maintained at a level that ensures a maximum life span.

Road Maintenance Program

	2015-2016 \$	2016-2017 \$	2017-2018 \$
Kerbing	ب 8,160	م 16,419	3 0,000
Maintenance Grading	135,393	205,000	205,000
Patching	210,240	100,000	100,000
Pavements Rehabilitation	605,274	230,000	230,000
Shoulders	522,258	200,000	200,000
Signage	146,187	120,000	60,000
Road Culverts	48,234	70,000	30,000
Road Table Drains	218,763	250,000	250,000
Driveway Access	57,624	60,000	105,000
Driveway Culverts	139,972	200,000	200,000
Safety Barriers	7,762	50,000	50,000
Stormwater drains	96,624	67,581	90,000
Stabilisation	1,924	-	30,000
Guide Posts	50,490	56,000	56,000
Floodways / Causeways	25,996	60,000	60,000
Line Marking	321,809	140,000	160,000
Sweeping	16,739	50,000	50,000
Road and Drainage	-	-	200,000
Building Maintenance Program	39,661	74,000	53,000
TOTAL	2,653,110.00	1,949,000.00	2,159,000.00

Road Reseal Program

+

ROAD NAME	LENGTH (m)	WIDTH (m)	COST (\$)
Alphatonio Road	3520	6.2	179,620
Beard Road	1965	6.1	116,671
Boyd Road	250	6.4	12,468
Bees Creek Road	4880	8	361,601
Dominick Road	1080	5.8	64,354
Sunter Road	915	6.2	56,760
Daniel Road	290	7.5	15,177
Batu Road	560	6	21,727
Golding Road	3215	7.2	123,432
Henning Road	1062	6	37,427
Ewart Road	1640	6.1	97,680
Agostini Road	1375	6.2	83,176
Andrews Road	600	5.8	22,456
Bastin Road	2460	6.2	146,421
Jarrold Road	390	6.1	16,581
Langton Road	1320	6.5	81,742
Mira (Southport) Road	1690	7	64,894
Marjerrison Drive	72	7	8,599
Pratincole Road	590	7	40,151
Trippe (North) Road	980	5.7	58,359
Strangways Road	490	8	23,805
Livingstone Road	470	7	20,959
Lowther Road	1270	6.5	46,697
Sunset Road	270	6	12,658
Paddy Court	165	5.8	13,402
Peacock Road	2370	7	148,103
Pioneer Drive	4500	8	315,887
Garganey Road	150	5.8	12,566
Gonnerman Road	1599	6	94,647
Horne Road	1660	6	98,097
Krichauff Road	1833	6	107,881
Mahaffey Road	1403	6	83,562
Sandpiper Grove	1113	6	61,844
TOTAL	46,147	213	2,649,404

34 Litchfield Municipal Plan 2017-2018



Analysis of Capital Budget

Council is spending \$4,171,231 on capital works of which 83% will be spent on roads. The balance will be spent on renewal of capital equipment and other infrastructure including the building of a new work shed (partly funded through a Special Purpose Grant) at the Humpty Doo Waste Transfer Station and maintenance of the Council offices on Bees Creek Road identified in the Other Capital Works table.



Other Capital Works

╋

Department	PROJECT	COSTS (\$)
Works		
	Shoulder widening, sealing and edge lining of narrow seals (300mm to 500mm). Estimated cost of \$30,000 per km.	300,000
	Re-sheeting of roads (Renewal) (moved from Operational Budget)	400,000
	Purchase of 3 Armadillo Traffic Counters	18,645
	Purchase and installation of 3 safety rails along Leonino Road: Chainage 12.25, 7.98 and 12.4.	100,000
	Painting of the Council Chambers roof	18,181
TOTAL		836,826
Mobile Workfo	rce	
	Building of shed	225,000
	Tractor with loader replacement	150,000
	Tractor mount post hole digger	5,000
TOTAL		380,000
Waste Manage	ement	
	Building of shed	225,000
	Bobcat replacement	80,000
TOTAL		305,000
		1,521,826



Source of Capital Funding

┿

Council has funded its capital works budget through a combination of grants, developer contributions, rates income and Council financial reserves.



Financial Reserves

Council continues to maintain strong financial reserves whilst contributing \$921,380 to the 2017-2018 budget in line with the Long Term Financial Plan target of increasing capital spending on road infrastructure. This budget will see the Thorak Regional Cemetery reserve reduced to \$12,241, highlighting the need for increased efficiencies and/or external support to ensure that Litchfield ratepayers do not subsidise the cemetery opperations into the future.

Financial Reserves	Balance at 01/07/2017 \$	TO RESERVES \$	FROM RESERVES \$	Balance at 30/06/2018 \$
Property Reserve	417,192	0	0	417,192
Plant and Equipment Reserve	14,796	30,000	-30,000	14,796
Infrastructure Reserve	1,973,238	0	-978,731	994,507
Developer Contribution Reserve	847,088	763,409	-281,148	1,329,349
Waste Management Reserve	3,481,625	91,620	-225,000	3,348,245
Election Reserve	25,044	0	0	25,044
Disaster Recovery Reserve	790,388	0	0	790,388
Strategic Initiatives Reserve	1,144,139	0	0	1,144,139
Capital Grants Unexpended	225,000	0	-225,000	0
Thorak Cemetery	78,771	0	-66,530	12,241
TOTAL	8,997,281	885,029	-1,806,409	8,075,901


2017-2018 Budgeted Financial Statements

Following is a comparison of operating statements between the 2016-2017 approved and the 2017-2018 proposed budgets. Key aspects of the 2017-2018 budgeted expenses to note are:

- Significant reduction in the grant funding available in 2017-2018 impacting on Council's ability to implement an expanded its capital works program.
- Total employee costs (including salaries, superannuation, workers' compensation insurance premiums, staff training and other on-costs) contribute 43% of total expenses.
- Inclusion of Northern Territory Electoral Commission costs for the August 2017 Local Government Election.
- Increase in legal expenses due to the use of a debt collection agency for outstanding rates. These fees, however, are passed on to the rate payer.
- Increase in donations and community support funded through increased income from recycling activities.

Operating Statement

+

	Budget (\$)	Draft Budget (\$)
Income	2016-2017	2017-2018
Rates	9,492,370	9,697,195
Statutory Charges	41,500	33,500
User Charges	1,192,860	1,217,955
Grants, Subsidies and Contributions	10,835,755	5,294,974
Investment Income	505,000	725,000
Reimbursements	-	-
Other Income	-	43,000
TOTAL INCOME	22,067,485	17,011,624
Expenses		
Total Employee Costs	5,650,888	5,973,624
- Auditor Fees	39,000	41,000
- Bad and Doubtful Debts	-	-
- Elected Member Expenses	250,691	245,787
- Election Expenses	-	136,710
Other Materials, Contracts and Expenses		
- Cemetery Operations	309,600	266,500
- Contractors	4,905,650	4,513,358
- Energy	192,800	231,600
- Insurance	226,633	223,599
- Maintenance	506,950	522,628
- Legal Expenses	138,000	173,000
- Donations and Community Support	108,000	136,250
- Computer/IT Costs	272,500	281,290
- Parts, Accessories and Consumables	215,500	188,000
- Professional Services	675,700	444,070
- Sundry	367,330	384,357
TOTAL EXPENSES	13,859,242	13,761,773
New Initiatives included above		200,000



Balance Sheet

┿

The following Balance Sheet demonstrates Council's sound financial position forecast for June 2017 and continuing throughout 2017-2018. Council will maintain a strong position to meet its financial obligations with a current ratio between its current assets and current liabilities of 1:9.6.

Trade receivables continue to decrease in line with the continued implementation of Council's debt recovery policy.

Depreciation remains greater than capital expenditures, thus the value of non-current assets (infrastructure, property and plant) are expected to reduce in 2017 despite the expected capitalisation of completed infrastructure projects. An asset revaluation review is scheduled for 30 June 2018.

Other reserves have decreased in line with projected expenditure for capital works through the Long Term Financial Plan.

Balance Sheet			Forecast	Forecast
	Year Ended 30 June 2015 \$	Year Ended 30 June 2016 \$	Year Ended 30 June 2017 \$	Year Ended 30 June 2018 \$
CURRENT ASSETS				
Cash & Cash Equivalents	364,284	1,273,210	1,000,000	1,000,000
Trade Receivables	2,933,316	2,393,448	2,200,000	1,900,000
Other Financial Assets	15,149,029	19,769,224	16,580,677	16,409,297
TOTAL CURRENT ASSETS	18,446,629	23,435,882	19,780,677	19,309,297
NON-CURRENT ASSETS				
Infrastructure, Property, Plant	288,742,937	282,195,344	274,278,427	263,412,247
Other Non-Current Assets	875,072	708,756	2,500,000	750,000
TOTAL NON-CURRENT ASSETS	289,618,009	282,904,100	276,778,427	264,162,247
TOTAL ASSETS	308,064,638	306,339,982	296,559,104	283,471,544
CURRENT LIABILITIES				
Trade & Other Payables	1,423,311	2,056,532	1,500,000	1,500,000
Provisions	485,669	490,579	495,000	495,000
TOTAL CURRENT LIABILITIES	1,908,980	2,547,111	1,995,000	1,995,000
NON-CURRENT LIABILITIES				
Provisions	290,787	292,267	295,000	295,000
TOTAL NON-CURRENT LIABILTIES	290,787	292,267	295,000	295,000
TOTAL LIABILITIES	2,199,767	2,839,378	2,290,000	2,290,000
NET ASSETS	305,864,871	303,500,604	294,269,104	281,181,544
EQUITY				
Accumulated Surplus	52,040,194	45,776,256	41,960,093	29,793,913
Asset Revaluation Reserves	243,311,730	243,311,730	243,311,730	243,311,730
Other Reserves	10,512,947	14,412,618	8,997,281	8,075,901
TOTAL EQUITY	305,864,871	303,500,604	294,269,104	281,181,544

Annual Service Delivery Plan

Staffing Plan

Staffing levels will increase by one to increase Council's capacity to meet its customer service targets and records management compliance obligations. Following an organisational restructure the Human Resource function has been moved from Community and Corporate Services into the Office of the Chief Executive. The increase in the total cost to the staffing plan is due primarily to the inclusion of training costs into 2017-2018 and annual salary increases.

Directorate	Budget 2016-2017	Budget 2017-2018	
		Office	Outdoor
Community and Corporate Services	18	11.5	5.8
Infrastructure and Operations	32.47	5.5	27.47
Office of the Chief Executive	3	4	-
Total full time equivalent staff	53.47	54.27	
Total cost of staff plan (salaries, superannuation, workers compensation insurance, Fringe Benefits Tax training and other on costs)	\$5,650,888	\$5,973,624	

Program Profiles

The following Program Profiles provide a detailed breakdown of how Council will deliver services for 2017-2018.

As per the staffing plan, Litchfield Council is structured into two directorates of **Community and Corporate Services** and **Infrastructure and Operations**. Full Time Equivalent (FTE) positions allocated to each program are identified. Each profile identifies the Strategic Plan links and associated outcomes the program will contribute to achieving. The program description provides context to the operational activities that will be implemented to focus on the priorities identified in the Strategic Focus and will deliver 'key outputs'.

A budget summary is provided to show the Net Operating and Capital costs to Council. Key performance indicators will be used to gauge the successful implementation of the programs.



+ Staffing Plan 2017-2018



Directorate – Office of the Chief	Executive			
Responsible Officer		Chief Executive Officer		
Number of FTEs		3		
Strategic Priority		2 – A Great Place to Live 4 – A vibrant economy An Efficient & Effective Council		
Outcome		 4.1 Economic Development 4.2 Strong Local Business 4.3 Local Employment Engage Our Community Good Governance Partnerships & Advocacy Modern Service Delivery 		
Council Roles		Advocacy, Community Eng Funding, Regulation, Partn		
Program Description Provide leadership, ensuring good management, media monitoring ar management practices and the de	nd management, c	ommunity engagement, sou		
Key Outputs				
Manage and provide high level exe Elected Members support, training Plan, coordinate and implement be of Public Participation (IAP2) princi Review of adequacy of constitution Business planning and performance Survey of residents' perceptions of Governance, strategy, legislation a Council meetings and activities	and development est practice comm iples nal arrangements ce reporting frame f services (Annual	unity engagement using the works		
Elected Members support, training Plan, coordinate and implement be of Public Participation (IAP2) princi Review of adequacy of constitution Business planning and performance Survey of residents' perceptions of Governance, strategy, legislation a	and development est practice comm iples nal arrangements ce reporting frame f services (Annual	unity engagement using the works		
Elected Members support, training Plan, coordinate and implement be of Public Participation (IAP2) princi Review of adequacy of constitution Business planning and performance Survey of residents' perceptions of Governance, strategy, legislation a Council meetings and activities New Initiatives	and development est practice comm iples nal arrangements ce reporting frame f services (Annual	unity engagement using the works	International Association	
Elected Members support, training Plan, coordinate and implement be of Public Participation (IAP2) princi Review of adequacy of constitution Business planning and performance Survey of residents' perceptions of Governance, strategy, legislation a Council meetings and activities New Initiatives Mayoral Robe and Chain	and development est practice comm iples nal arrangements ce reporting frame f services (Annual	unity engagement using the works		
Elected Members support, training Plan, coordinate and implement be of Public Participation (IAP2) princi Review of adequacy of constitution Business planning and performance Survey of residents' perceptions of Governance, strategy, legislation a Council meetings and activities New Initiatives Mayoral Robe and Chain 2017-2018 Budget	and development est practice comm iples nal arrangements ce reporting frame f services (Annual	unity engagement using the works	International Association	
Elected Members support, training Plan, coordinate and implement be of Public Participation (IAP2) princi Review of adequacy of constitution Business planning and performand Survey of residents' perceptions of Governance, strategy, legislation a Council meetings and activities New Initiatives Mayoral Robe and Chain 2017-2018 Budget Operational Revenue	and development est practice commi- iples nal arrangements ce reporting frame f services (Annual nd policy	unity engagement using the works Community Survey)	International Association	
Elected Members support, training Plan, coordinate and implement be of Public Participation (IAP2) princi Review of adequacy of constitution Business planning and performand Survey of residents' perceptions of Governance, strategy, legislation a Council meetings and activities New Initiatives Mayoral Robe and Chain 2017-2018 Budget Operational Revenue Operational Expenditure	and development est practice commi iples nal arrangements ce reporting framew f services (Annual and policy	unity engagement using the works Community Survey) Capital Revenue	International Association \$3,00	
Elected Members support, training Plan, coordinate and implement be of Public Participation (IAP2) princi Review of adequacy of constitution Business planning and performand Survey of residents' perceptions of Governance, strategy, legislation a Council meetings and activities New Initiatives Mayoral Robe and Chain 2017-2018 Budget Operational Revenue Operational Expenditure Net Operating Cost	and development est practice commi ples nal arrangements ce reporting frame f services (Annual and policy 0 \$1,071,161	unity engagement using the works Community Survey) Capital Revenue Capital Expenditure	International Association \$3,00	
Elected Members support, training Plan, coordinate and implement be of Public Participation (IAP2) princi Review of adequacy of constitution Business planning and performand Survey of residents' perceptions of Governance, strategy, legislation a Council meetings and activities New Initiatives Mayoral Robe and Chain 2017-2018 Budget Operational Revenue Operational Expenditure Net Operating Cost Key Performance Indicator Develop a Professional Developme	and development est practice commu- iples nal arrangements ce reporting framew f services (Annual and policy 0 \$1,071,161 \$1,071,161	unity engagement using the works Community Survey) Capital Revenue Capital Expenditure Net Capital Cost	International Association \$3,00	
Elected Members support, training Plan, coordinate and implement be of Public Participation (IAP2) princi Review of adequacy of constitution Business planning and performance Survey of residents' perceptions of Governance, strategy, legislation a Council meetings and activities	and development est practice commu- iples nal arrangements ce reporting framew f services (Annual and policy 0 \$1,071,161 \$1,071,161	unity engagement using the works Community Survey) Capital Revenue Capital Expenditure Net Capital Cost Unit	International Association \$3,00 Target	

%

Number

>60

<24 hours

╋

Media response timeframe

Overall community satisfaction from Council's Annual Community Survey



HUMAN RESOURCES and WORK HEALTH & SAFETY

+

R & WHS Advisor				
n Effective & Sustainable	Council			
ood Governance				
ervice Delivery				
Program Description Manage and deliver a suite of Human Resource Management services and Council's Work Health and Safety (WH&S) responsibilities. Key Outputs				
Corporate training and development program Performance management framework Work Health and Safety policy, plan and audit program Day-to-day advice to staff on Human Resource matters Organisational culture and development Initiatives Employee support services Recruitment and selection activities, including managing on-boarding and induction/orientation programs				
UI-DUal				

Key Performance Indicator	Unit	Target
Staff turnover rate	%	<20
Organisational development initiatives	Number	3
Professional development training for each staff member	Number	<1

Note: The budget for the Human Resources and Work Health and Safety program is identified in the Governance and Risk program profile.

PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT	
Directorate - Infrastructure and Operati	ions
Responsible Officer	Planning and Development Manager
Number of FTEs	4.5
Strategic Priority	 Everything You Need A Great Place to Live A Beautiful Natural Environment A Vibrant Economy
Outcome	 1.1 Roads 1.3 Waste 1.6 Drainage 2.5 Community 2.6 Sense of Place 3.1 Protection 3.2 Open Space 3.4 Sustainability
Council Roles	Service Delivery, Advocacy

Assess and provide comment on land use and development applications, planning scheme amendments and strategic plans and policies relating to the Litchfield Municipality, in accordance with Council policy requirements and considering community impact, amenity protection and sustainability.

Approve design and construction documentation, undertake onsite inspections and provide clearance for future Council assets in new developments and subdivisions.

Key Outputs

Submissions to Department of Infrastructure, Planning and Logistics

Participation in NT planning working groups

Approval of plans, reports and construction

Inspections

New minalives			
Private Roads Strategy			\$30,000
2017-2018 Budget			
Operational Revenue \$	162,430	Capital Revenue	\$763,409
Operational Expenditure \$6	609,494	Capital Expenditure	0
Net Operating Cost \$4	447,064	Net Capital Surplus	\$763,409
Key Performance Indicator		Unit	Target
Comments submitted on applications		% of total applications	>95
Issue works permits associated with a Development Permit		Days	<5
Issue clearances for development		Days	<10



INFRASTRUCTURE AND WORKS	
Directorate - Infrastructure and Operations	
Responsible Officer	Road Network Manager
Number of FTEs	4
Strategic Priority	 Everything You Need A Great Place to Live A Beautiful Natural Environment
Outcome	1.1 Roads1.6 Drainage2.4 Recreation3.4 Sustainability
Council Role	Service Delivery

Develop, schedule, contract and implement annual programs for capital works, infrastructure asset renewal, maintenance and upgrade; prepare designs, specifications, estimates and tender documentation for works; supervise contracts; conduct routine maintenance inspections; apply for grants: and ensure timely responses to ratepayer requests for services.

Key Outputs

- Capital works program
- Road upgrades and maintenance program
- Property maintenance program
- Road closures on request
- Grant applications
- Asset management policy and plans
- Drainage upgrades and maintenance program
- Special rate schemes on request

Annual reseal program

2017-2018 Budget

3			
Operational Revenue	\$2,467,580	Capital Revenue	\$1,547,377
Operational Expenditure	\$3,112,938	Capital Expenditure	\$3,486,231
Net Operating Cost	\$645,358	Net Capital Cost	\$1,938,854
Key Performance Indicator		Unit	Target
Works (Operating) Program - as adopted, completed in agreed timeframes		%	>90
Works (Capital) Program - as adopted, completed within agreed timeframes		%	>90
Drainage / roads meet a condition rating of satisfactory or above		%	>75
Emergency works response mobilised		Time	<48 hours
Data			
Number of Roads Reported with Po 2013 – 138, 2014 – 307, 2015 – 178			

Of each dollar collected from rates, \$0.44 is spent on municipal roads.

MOBILE WORK FORCE (MWF)	
Directorate - Infrastructure and Ope	erations
Responsible Officer	MWF Manager
Number of FTEs	8.67
Strategic Priority	1 – Everything You Need 3 – A Beautiful Natural Environment
Outcome	 1.1 Roads 1.4 Cleanliness 1.6 Drainage 3.2 Open Space 3.3 Weeds 3.5 Fire
Council Role	Service Delivery

Provide an effective and efficient maintenance service for Council's road verges, drainage easements, signs, reserves, excised lands, areas surrounding waste transfer stations and Council buildings using well-maintained plant and equipment.

Key Outputs

Two rounds of slashing

Road verge litter collection

Maintenance and installation of signs and guide posts

Tree pruning and removal

Plant and equipment servicing schedule

General go to team for any odd jobs

Weed spraying of road furniture and classified weeds on our verges and excised lands

2017-2018 Budget				
Operational Revenue	0	Capital Revenue		\$30,000
Operational Expenditure	\$1,226,644	Capital Expenditure		\$380,000
Net Operating Cost	\$1,226,644	Net Capital Co	Net Capital Cost	
Key Performance Indicator			Unit	Target
Vegetation slashing and mowing of 900kms of road network (equivalent to 7,200kms per round) before July fire bans			Rounds	2
Fire breaks and road reserves slashing of 1000kms within Council excised land			Kms	>75%
Replace non-compliant signs in the signage program to Australian standards			Number	100%
Reduce lost time due to plant & equipment breakdown			Lost Hours	<20
Plant serviced within 3 days of service due date			%	100
Weed spraying roadside furniture (signs, guide posts, culverts, power poles and pits)			Litres	150,000
Target Gamba grass and classified weeds. 900km road verges and 1000km excised lands				
Data				
We slash 900kms of verges beside Council roads each year.				

Number of Damaged Road Signs replaced per year: $2013-108,\,2014-208,\,2015-352,\,2016-2133$ and 4135 guideposts



WASTE MANAGEMENT		
Directorate - Infrastructure and Operations		
Responsible Officer	Waste Manager	
Number of FTEs	12.8	
Strategic Priority	1 – Everything You Need 2 – A Great Place To Live 3 – A Beautiful Natural Environment	
Outcome	1.2 Waste2.5 Community3.2 Sustainability	
Council Role	Service Delivery, Community Engagement	

Implementing an environmentally sustainable, safe and cost-effective waste management system through Council's waste transfer stations and recycling operations.

Provide ongoing community information in relation to recycling and disposal of waste materials and enhance the community's awareness of environmental initiatives.

5				
Key Outputs				
Waste Disposal Program	Work with industry to appropriately	Manage the safe operation of waste transfer stations Work with industry to ensure commercial waste is disposed of appropriately Waste Management Plan development and implementation		
Recycling Program	Manage the resale of for cans, batteries)	Maintain a recycling program that is easily accessible for the community Manage the resale of recycled materials (mulch, crushed concrete, cash		
2017-2018 Budget				
Operational Revenue	\$2,986,838	Capital Revenue	\$13,000	
Operational Expenditure	\$2,828,104	Capital Expenditure	\$305,000	
Net Operating Surplus	\$158,734	Net Capital Cost	\$292,000	
Key Performance Indicator		Unit	Target	
Waste tonnage transferred to Shoal Bay		Tonnes	<10,000	
% of green waste received that is on-sold as mulch		Tonnes	>80%	
Community Education Programs		No.	2	
Data				
Litchfield Residents in 2015/16 recycled	164 tonnes of cardboard 119.25 tonnes co-mingle 100.33 tonnes of batteries 1237.42 of scrap metal 108.60 tonnes of fridge/freezers 52411 litres of used oil			
Mulched on site	4,000m ³ Green Waste 1,200m ³ Wood			
200 Tonnes concrete crushe	ed on site			

9,411 tonnes of waste went to landfill at Shoal Bay in 2015-2016 from the Litchfield Council area

REGULATORY SERVICES

Directorate - Infrastructure and Operations

-	
Responsible Officer	Ranger Supervisor
Number of FTEs	3
Strategic Priority	2 – A Great Place to Live
Outcome	2.5 Animal Control
Council Roles	Service Delivery, Regulations, Community Engagement

Program Description

Administer Council's Animal Management By-Laws; promote responsible dog ownership through public education and initiatives; assist with the management and control of feral dogs; and address abandoned vehicles.

Key Outputs

Implement, administer and enforce the new Animal Management By-laws including the requirement for dog registration

Educate the community about responsible dog ownership and implement new initiatives

All customer requests recorded and investigated

Monitor and control the feral dog population in response to feral dog activity reported to Council

Provide a micro-chipping service for dog owners

Abandoned vehicles removed from roadside

New Initiatives

Feral Dog Management Program	\$10,000
Promoting Responsible Dog Ownership	\$10,000

2017-2018 Budget

Lott Lotto Duagot			
Operational Revenue	\$34,000	Capital Revenue	0
Operational Expenditure	\$376,940	Capital Expenditure	0
Net Operating Cost	\$342,940	Net Capital Cost	0
Key Performance Indicator		Unit	Target
Number of dogs registered		Number	>5000
Investigations completed within 14 days	3	%	>90
Responsible Dog Ownership educationalpromotional material			Developed & Published
Dog Awareness Education program del primary schools	ivered to	Number of schools	>2 per year
Animal Management Strategy			Developed
Data			

Data

5,583 dogs in the Litchfield Municipality have been micro-chipped as of April 2017 Number of dog attacks on animals: 2014 - 100, 2015 - 73, 2016 - 81Number of dog attacks on people: 2014 - 14, 2015 - 13, 2016 - 9Number of dogs at large: 2014 - 244, 2015 - 252, 2016 - 398Number of abandoned vehicles: 2014 - 61, 2015 - 80, 2016 - 58



FINANCE

+

Directorate – Community and Corporate Services		
Responsible Officer	Finance Manager	
Number of FTEs	8.5	
Strategic Priority	An Effective and Sustainable Council	
Outcome	Good Governance Modern Service Delivery	
Council Role	Service Delivery	

Program Description

Provide financial services to assist Council in making informed decisions regarding allocating resources efficiently and effectively in the short and long term and to ensure Council meets all its statutory and regulatory obligations.

Key Outputs				
Annual Budget				
Municipal Plan				
Monthly and annual financial reporting				
Rates and accounts receivable collection	n			
Front counter customer service				
Long Term Financial Plan				
Long term rating strategy				
Accounts payable and payroll				
2017-2018 Budget				
Operational Revenue	\$8,174,865	Capital Revenue		0
Operational Expenditure	\$1,522,941	Capital Expenditure		0
Net Operating Surplus	\$6,651,924	Net Capital Cost		0
Key Performance Indicator		Unit	Target	
Compliance with management, statutory regulatory budgeting and reporting	/ and	%	100	
Current years rates outstanding as at 30	June 2018	%	<15	
Rates coverage ratio-lowering Council's dependency on government grants and funding sources.	other	%	>50	
Liquidity ratio			>1:1	
Asset sustainability ratio		%	90	

INFORMATION SERVICES

Directorate - Community & Corporate ServicesResponsible OfficerInformation Services ManagerNumber of FTEs1Strategic PriorityAn Effective & Sustainable CouncilOutcomeEngage Our Community
Good Governance
Modern Service DeliveryCouncil RoleService Delivery

Program Description

Ensure the delivery of efficient and effective information technology and communications systems, infrastructure and support services, geographical information services and records management to enable improved services for Council's customers, the capture and use of Council knowledge and effective processes.

Key Outputs

Contract management of Council's IT service and future IT investment program

Manage Council's Geographical Information System (GIS) to support the effective maintenance and gathering of spatial information, data maintenance, data integrity, provision of mapping services and asset management. Effective and integrated electronic records system. An effective Customer Request System (CRM).

New Initiatives

Data Backup – Business Continuity

2017-2018 Budget

\$16,000

J			
Operational Revenue	\$27,500	Capital Revenue	0
Operational Expenditure	\$469,156	Capital Expenditure	0
Net Operating Cost	\$441,656	Net Capital Cost	0
Key Performance Indicator		Unit	Target
Compliance – Incoming documents en records management system	tered into	Days	<1 day
Staff using records management system		%	>80
Acknowledgment of the lodgement of T Issue	echnology	Days	<1Days
Timely Resolution of Technology Issues 1 Urgent	s Category	Days	<2Days
Timely Resolution of Technology Issues Category 2 Moderate		Days	<5Days
Timely Resolution of Technology Issues 3 Non-Urgent	s Category	Days	<15Days



COMMUNITY SERVICES & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

Directorate – Community & Corporate Services

Responsible Officer	Director of Community and Corporate Services
Number of FTEs	1
Strategic Priority	2 – A Great Place to Live
	An Effective & Sustainable Council
Outcome	2.1 – Social Activity
	2.2 – Culture
	2.3 – Community
	2.4 – Recreation
Council Roles	Service Delivery, Advocate, Revenue/Fund, Community Engagement, Partnering

Program Description

Support Recreation Reserves Committees

Implement Council's Community Grants Scheme, including the Annual Community Grants Program, community initiatives program and Council Partnerships and support grants.

Identify opportunities for grant funding and support community events and programs.

Key Outputs

┢

Annual Community Grants Program

Council partnership and support grants

Community events and programs supported

Community initiatives program

Governance and support for the operations of Council's seven Recreation Reserves

Australia Day Event

New Initiatives			
Women's Business Network			\$10,000
Asbestos Audits on Council Reserv	ves		\$10,000
Water Meters on Council Bores			\$15,000
Southport Progress Association M	Southport Progress Association Mia Square		
Queen's Baton Relay			\$10,000
Tree Management			\$30,000
2017-2018 Budget			
Operational Revenue	\$79,500	Capital Revenue	0
Operational Expenditure	\$1,285,840	Capital Expenditure	0
Net Operating Cost	\$1,206,340	Net Capital Cost	0
Key Performance Indicator		Unit	Target
Grants acquitted within agreed timeframes		%	100
Annual Community Grants awarded		Number	6
Community events and programs	supported	Number	4

GOVERANCE & RISK

╋

Directorate – Community & Corporate Services		
Responsible Officer	Governance & Risk Advisor	
Number of FTEs	1	
Strategic Priority	An Effective & Sustainable Council	
Outcome	Good Governance Modern Service Delivery	
Council Role	Service Delivery	

Program Description

Support the Risk Management and Audit Committee and ensure Council's compliance with the *Local Government Act* and other relevant legislation through providing advice, maintaining required registers, and developing and implementing a governance framework that supports best practice governance.

Key Outputs

Governance and risk management framework	
Elected members support	
Policy framework	
Coordinate records management review and improvements	
Risk management framework, including risk register	
Audit committee support	
Assist with policy development	
Administrative support to Leadership Group Meetings	
New Initiatives	
Records Management Improvement	\$51,000
2017-2018 Budget	

Capital Revenue	0
Capital Expenditure	0
) Net Capital Cost	0
Unit	Target
%	100
Number	4
Number	3
Document	Complete
(Capital Expenditure Net Capital Cost Unit % Number Number

Note: The budget includes the Human Resources and Work Health and Safety program.



THORAK REGIONAL CEMETERY

Directorate – Community & Corporate Services

· ·	
Responsible Officer	Thorak Manager
Number of FTEs	5.8
Strategic Priority	2 – A Great Place to Live An Efficient & Sustainable Council
Outcome	2.3 – Community2.4 – RecreationModern Service Delivery
Council Roles	Service Delivery, Community Engagement

Program Description

Operate the Thorak Regional Cemetery in an efficient and effective manner in accordance with approved plans and the *Northern Territory of Australia Cemeteries Act*, Cemeteries regulations and Council policy.

Key Outputs

┢

Internments and cremations including burial preparation, burials and processing of ashes.

Amenity and chapel hire, including cleaning and maintenance

Grounds maintenance, including mowing, mulching, planting, pruning and irrigation

Maintain plant and equipment

Cemetery products, including memorial permits, bronze plaques, urns, and memorial plots

2017-2018 Budget				
Operational Revenue	\$725,125	Capital Revenue		0
Operational Expenditure	\$791,655	Capital Expenditure		
Net Operating Cost	\$66,530	Net Capital Cost		
Key Performance Indicator		Unit	Target	
Compliance with cemetery regulations		%	100	
Achievement of operational budget		%	100	

Long Term Financial Plan

╋

The Litchfield Council Long Term Financial Plan (LTFP) is prepared in accordance with the *Local Government Act* (Section 126). The LTFP details the expected activities over the duration of the plan from the year ended 2017-2018 to the year ended

2026-2027 and is based on assumptions identified below. Whilst Council has adopted a ten-year plan, only the first five years are noted in this Municipal Plan, recognising future uncertainties.

ITEM	INCREMENT 2017-2018 to 2020-2021	INCREMENT 2021-2022 to 2026-2027		
INCOME				
General Rates	5.0% + \$25,000 growth	5.0% + \$25,000 growth		
Waste Charge	3.0% + \$10,000 growth	3.0% + \$10,000 growth		
Statutory Charges	0.0%	0.0%		
User Charges	5.0%	5.0%		
Grants, Subsidies and Contributions	1.5%	1.5%		
Investment Income	-3.0%	-3.0%		
Other Income	Thorak Cemetery Assistance	Thorak Cemetery Assistance		
EXPENSES				
Total Employee Costs	2.1 – 2.7%	2.4%		
Auditor Fees	1.0%	1.0%		
Elected Member Expense	2.0%	2.0%		
Election Expenses	10% growth every 3 years	10% growth every 3 years		
Cemetery Operations	1.5%	2.0%		
Contractors	1.5%	2.0%		
Energy	2.0%	2.5%		
Insurance	2.0%	2.5%		
Maintenance	1.5%	2.0%		
Legal Expenses	0.0%	0.0%		
Donations and Community Services	1.5%	2.0%		
Computer/IT Costs	1.5%	2.0%		
Parts, Accessories and Consumables	1.5%	2.0%		
Professional Services	1.5%	2.0%		
Sundry Expenses	1.5%	2.0%		
New Initiatives	0.0%	0.0%		

Long Term Financial Plan Assumptions



The Way Ahead – Strategies to Improve Long-Term Sustainability

At present, Council has strong cash reserves and no debt and is thus able to continue to deliver services and a limited amount of capital works in the short term.

In the longer term, Litchfield Council faces several challenges, including operating deficits due to an outdated rating system and therefore inadequate funding for capital expenditure to maintain and renew the existing asset base. A disciplined approach to the management of financial resources is required to ensure sustainability.

Explore Opportunities to Increase Income from Sources Other Than Rates

Council receives income from a range of user fees and charges. A comprehensive review of the adequacy of these charges will be undertaken to identify where users could make a greater contribution to the cost of delivering the services they are using.

Advocacy

Council has received substantial grants for one-off capital projects in recent years and continues to advocate strongly for road-related grants to address the funding gap for infrastructure maintenance and renewal.

Whilst the LTFP is conservative in future estimations of such grant funding being made available, Council has every intention of stepping up its efforts to attract greater grant funding.

Improving Asset Management

The ongoing maintenance and renewal of Council's infrastructure assets is one of its biggest challenges. The LTFP assumes an increase in capital expenditure over time. To achieve this goal, Council is focusing on continuously improving how assets are managed, including ensuring adequate data collection to analyse and assess the condition, valuation and useful life of each asset.

Use Discretionary Reserves for Capital Expenditure in the Short Term

Council's discretionary reserves was \$14.1 Million at 30 June 2016. These funds are being used in the short term to enable Council to deliver its desired program of capital works, but it is not a long-term solution.

It is proposed to review the financial reserves to ensure funds can be utilised appropriately to address the funding issues for renewal of assets.

Constrain Growth in Operating Costs

The largest components of Council's operating costs are employee costs, contractors and materials. The LTFP constrains wages and on-costs growth to 2% and growth in contractors and materials costs to 1.5%. This is supported by data related to the current economic climate of the Northern Territory, where low inflation is a prevailing trend and wages growth in 2015-2016 was 2.2%.

Any recurrent increases in operating costs must be funded from matched income sources or reductions in expenditure elsewhere in the budget.

Increase Rate Income

The LTFP makes the assumption of a 5% per annum increase in rates on existing properties, with allowance for growth in the number of rateable assessments. It also assumes indexed growth in the waste management charge.

Additionally, a review is planned to examine opportunities for a more fair and equitable rating system.

Long Term Financial Plan 2017 - 2022

+

	Budget	Plan			
	2017-2018	2018/2019	2019/2020	2020/2021	2021/2022
Income	\$	\$	\$	\$	\$
Rates - General Rates	6 052 257	7 202 005	7 714 176	0 104 005	9 556 100
	6,953,357	7,323,025	7,714,176	8,124,885	
- Waste Charge	2,743,838 0	2,836,153 0	2,931,238 0	3,029,175 0	
- Waste Levy				33,500	00 E 00
Statutory Charges User Charges	33,500	33,500	33,500	1,409,935	33,500
Grants, Subsidies and Contributions	1,217,955 5,294,974	1,278,853 4,168,498	1,342,795 4,171,881	4,215,976	1,480,432 4,260,07 ⁻
Investment Income	725,000	703,883	683,382	663,478	644,15
Reimbursements	125,000	03,883	003,302	003,478	044,150
Other Income	43,000	70,000	70,000	70,000	70,000
Total Income	17,011,624	16,413,913	16,946,972	17,546,949	18,174,33
Expenses	E 070 604	6 106 100	6 004 049	6 406 179	6 590 07
Total Employee Costs	5,973,624	6,136,102	6,294,948	6,426,178	6,582,370
Prescribed Expenses - Auditor Fees	41 000	41 410	41 004	40.040	40.66
	41,000	41,410	41,824	42,242	42,66
- Bad and doubtful Debts	0 242,787	0 247,643	0 252,596	0 257,648	(262,80
 Elected Member Expenses Election Expenses 	136,710	247,043	252,590	257,040	150,38
Other Materials, Contracts and Expenses	130,710	0			150,56
- Cemetery Operations	266,500	270,498	274,555	278,673	284,24
- Contractors	4,447,358	4,579,068	4,647,754	4,717,471	4,811,820
- Energy	231,600	236,232	240,957	245,776	251,920
- Insurance	223,599	228,071	232,632	237,285	243,21
- Maintenance	522,628	530,467	538,424	546,501	557,43
- Legal Expenses	173,000	130,000	70,000	70,000	
- Donations and Community Support	116,250	117,994	119,764	121,560	123,99
- Computer/IT Costs	281,290	285,509	289,792	294,139	
- Parts, Accessories and Consumables	188,000	190,820	193,682	196,588	200,519
- Professional Services	343,070	348,216	353,439	358,741	365,91
- Sundry	374,357	379,972	385,672	391,457	
- New Initiatives	200,000	200,000	200,000	200,000	200,000
Depreciation	16,787,411	16,787,411	16,787,411	16,787,411	16,787,41
Total Expenses	30,549,184		30,923,451		
Underlying Operating Result	-13,537,560	-14,295,501	-13,976,479	-13,624,720	-13,459,66 ⁻
One-off Capital Grants	0	600,000	600,000	600,000	600,000
Operating Deficit	-13,537,560	-13,695,501	-13,376,479	-13,024,720	-12,859,66 ⁻
Operating Surplus / (Deficit) less Depreciation	3,249,851	3,091,910	3,410,932	3,762,691	3,927,750
Capital Spend					
Operating	3,249,851	2,491,910	2,810,932	3,162,691	3,327,750
Capital Grants	0,249,001	600,000	600,000	600,000	
Reserve	1,000,000	1,000,000	1,000,000	1,000,000	
Funds Available for Renewal and					
Replacement of Assets	4,249,851	4,091,910	4,410,932	4,762,691	4,927,750
Financial Reserve Prediction	8,075,901	7,075,901	6,075,901	5,075,901	4,075,90 ⁻
field Municipal Plan 0017 0018	_,,001	.,,	-,,	-,,-,	.,,



Contact Us

Phone: (08) 8983 0600 Fax: (08) 8983 1165 Email: council@litchfield.nt.gov.au

Address: 7 Bees Creek Road, Freds Pass, NT Postal Address: PO Box 446, Humpty Doo, NT 0836

Website:www.litchfield.nt.gov.au